5th July 2019





The last few weeks are notoriously busy and as you will see from this newsletter the children have certainly crammed a lot in this week!

Junior Performance

I am so proud of each and every child who took part in the production of Alice in Wonderland. The children rose to the occasion showing such confidence in their singing, dancing and acting. The Y6 did a super job in taking the lead. The addition of the tech, props and sound and lighting teams meant the children took on entire ownership of the production - a first at Chalford Hill! A huge thank you to parents / carers for the amazing costumes and of course to all the junior staff for all their hard work. http://www.chalfordhill.gloucs.sch.uk/news events/news/news.html

Summer Fair

Well we couldn't have asked for better weather last weekend. It was lovely to see so many of you there. I was exceptionally proud of the children who helped organise their year group stalls and extremely grateful to everyone who volunteered on or in the lead up to the day.

New YR Induction afternoon

We were so excited to welcome our new reception children for their first Induction visit. The children got to meet Mrs Lewis, Mrs Flood and Miss Cox and spend some time in the indoor and outdoor classroom- exciting times!

Secondary transition

Our Year 6 have also been out and about this week visiting their new secondary schools. We look forward to welcoming them back into school next week and hearing how they got on.

Moving on up Session

Yesterday afternoon all of the children got to meet their new class teacher and spend some time in their classroom. We were very excited to welcome Mrs Stokes, Mrs Smith and Miss Tucker into school. All parents are invited to come and meet their child's class teacher and see their classroom during the first week of the next academic year. We will be opening up classroom between 3.15-3.45 pm every day between Wednesday 4th - 6th September so please put these dates in your diary.

PTA Disco

Children don't forget your dancing shoes as it's the school disco tonight in the school hall.

YR - Y3 4.30 pm - 5.15 pm

Y4, Y5 & Y6 5.30 pm - 6.30pm

Whilst your children are bopping away, why not join the PTA in the school garden, where they will be serving drinks?

Maths 24 Challenge

Well done to our 24 team, Carys, Laurie, Noah & Evie-May, who took part in the county final at Amberley School. Competition standards were exceptionally high and so the children did brilliantly to secure 6th place overall.

Reception Violins

The Reception children have been learning the violin this term and treated their parents and Year 1 to a performance this week. They have worked very hard and we were very impressed with their progress.

Thomas Keble Sports Awards

Congratulations to Izzy and Noah (Year 6) who were presented with awards at Thomas Keble School this week to recognise all their effort and achievement in sports during their time at primary school. Izzy was given Sports Personality (Chalford Hill Primary) and Noah was awarded Sports Star (Chalford Hill Primary).

Festomane Celebration Event

Following their success in the Year 6 Festomane event recently, Rihanna, Izzy, Meg and Bella were invited to a celebration event at UTC Berkeley Green where they took part in an interactive digital experience.

Letters

The following letters were sent out this week:

- ALL Activities Week
- ALL Autumn Term Menu 2019

If you missed them, please look on our website for copies:

http://www.chalfordhill.gloucs.sch.uk/news___events/letters/letters.html

Success Story

Isabella (Y4) took part in the Race for Life last Sunday at Cheltenham Race course with her family. Running 5km with her Taekwondo group she helped raise approximately £700 for cancer research. Well done Isabella!



Congratulations to the following children who have been awarded badges as part of the 99 Club.

Year 1		Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	
Rory	Tabitha	Madeleine	Ethan		Sidney	Grace	
George	Dylan	Rosie	Tommy			Felix	
Elsie	Nellie	Dylan	Will			Emily 99	
Lola	Archie H-M	Finn	Josie				
Jack	Eliza		Noah				
Phoenix	Lucy		David				
Ryder	Ewan						
Woody							



Congratulations to the following children who have been awarded REACH certificates this week.

Reception		Year 2		Year 4		
Eddy	Achieve	Rosie-May	Achieve	River	Achieve	
Ewan	Achieve	Vinnie	Effort	Louie	Respect	
Ktty	Achieve	Billy	Challenge	Barnaby	Respect	
Betsy	Achieve	Finley	Respect	Noah	Challenge	
Sebby	Achieve	Year 3		Martha	Achieve	
Jacob	Achieve	Josie	Effort	Year 5		
Year 1		Molly	Respect	Rowan M-H	Achieve	
Caelyn	Achieve	Joe	Challenge	Saffi	Effort	
Rowan	Achieve	Evie	Achieve	Harvey	Achieve	
Eliza	Effort			Molly	Effort	
	Respect			Esme	Effort	
				All of Year 5 for their performance in the play		







TK Sports Awards



Festomane Celebration Event

Dates for your Diary

YR trip to the woods

Tuesday 9th July
Y1 trip to the woods

Tuesday 9th July

ALL – Activities Week Monday 15th – Wednesday 17th July Y6 Leavers' Service Friday 19th July, 11am